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Mental Health Awareness Week 2021- Connect with Nature 

 
This week is Mental Health Awareness Week - one of the biggest awareness weeks 
across the UK. This week is organised and hosted by the Mental Health Foundation 
which is a charity focused on mental health prevention and helps people to 
understand, protect and sustain their mental health. Each year, the Mental Health 
Foundation sets the theme and encourages individuals, schools, communities, and 
organisations to get involved. This year, the theme is ‘Connect with Nature’. Nature 
was chosen because millions of us turned to it during the pandemic. Many of us 
found that going for walks was one of the top coping strategies and being out in 
green spaces has improved our mental health and wellbeing. Throughout the 
lockdowns, we have not only just spent more time outdoors but we have also 
started to notice nature more / re-discover it. 
 
There are many benefits to connecting with nature for our mental health, which 
include feeling happier, feeling less stressed or angry, having more and better-
quality sleep and feeling less worried.  It also increases self-esteem and self-
confidence. This week offers an opportunity for our students to talk about all 
aspects of mental health and find their own way of connecting with nature.  
Our students can connect with nature and improve their mental health in the 
following ways:  
 

• Staying active outdoors: It is important that we keep active every day to look 

after both our physical and mental health. Exercising in green spaces such as 

parks or forests for as little as five minutes can improve mood and self-

esteem. You can stay active outdoors by going for a walk/run/cycle, playing 

outdoor games with friends (e.g. football/ rounders/ netball) or by 

stretching/practicing yoga outside. 

Important Dates: 
 

 

 
 

31st May – 4th June 
Half Term 

 
7th June  

Students Return 
 

13th July 
Year 11 Valedictory 

Dinner 
 

16th July 
Closure for Summer 

Break 
 

19th and 20th July 
INSET DAYS 
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• Spending time with family & friends outdoors: As lockdown restrictions have eased, we have been 

spending more time outdoors with our friends and family. Nature often provides a great space to connect 

and socialise with family and friends. You can connect with nature by having a picnic, going for a group 

walk or visiting local heritage spots. 

 

• If going outside isn’t possible or feels difficult at the moment, you could explore ways of bringing nature 

indoors. For example, eating breakfast in front of the window, observing the nature outside, buying an 

indoor plant and taking care of it or watching a wildlife programme such as ‘Planet Earth’. Studies have 

shown that watching nature programmes can reduce anxiety, fear, stress and fatigue.  They also increase 

relaxation, contentment, excitement and joy. We have decided to bring nature indoors for our students 

by providing each form with an indoor plant to take care of.  

 

• Many people find nature inspires them to get creative! Creative activities can reduce stress and improve 

mood and wellbeing. This could be things like writing some creative sentences, doing a quick sketch of a 

natural object, writing a poem or song lyrics about your favourite nature spot, taking photographs of 

landscapes and natural objects and collecting natural objects and making a handmade card for a loved 

one. 

We would love to see how our students connect with nature throughout the rest of the month. Therefore, we 
are asking our students to take a selfie/ picture of what they have been up to and upload it to the ‘Mental Health 

Awareness’ week entry on Class Charts! 
 

#mentalhealthawarenessweek   #connectwithnature 
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Morrisons Little Library 
 

 
 
The Open University’s Reading for Pleasure team have been working with Morrisons to shape a book donation 
initiative to encourage more children to read. Launching this week, Morrisons’ Children’s Little Library will be 
available nationwide in stores across England, Wales and Scotland. 
 
Morrisons’ Children’s Little Library exchange will be available in every Morrisons store, where customers can 
donate unwanted books for children, teenagers and parents to pick up for free. Morrisons will also be donating 
50,000 books and engaging local schools and community groups via its Morrisons Community Champions. 
Teresa Cremin, Professor of Education Literacy at the OU has been leading the Reading for Pleasure team: 
“Reading books helps children to start conversations, spark imagination and support emotional wellbeing. The 
National Literacy Trust recently reported that children who own books are six times more likely to read above 
the level expected for their age, but that one in 11 disadvantaged children don’t own a single book.” 
 
“Reading benefits children and young people in so many ways and is especially vital after such a difficult and 
disruptive year, as it creates a safe space to escape and learn. It’s been great working with Morrisons to help 
make the Little Library idea a reality.” 
 
David Potts, Morrisons CEO, commented, “The past year has been extremely difficult for everyone and we want 
to help as much as we can. We know that our younger customers love reading but some may not have access to 
books of their own. That’s why we’re launching the Morrisons Children’s Little Library – so every child has the 
chance to enjoy reading and brighten their future.” 
 
This is a great opportunity to refresh or build a home library whilst supporting other young people with their 
reading. 

 
 
 
 
 

https://literacytrust.org.uk/information/what-is-literacy/
https://literacytrust.org.uk/information/what-is-literacy/
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Empathy Day – 10th June 2021 
‘EmpathyLab’ is an organisation aiming to build children’s empathy through literacy, social activism and the use 
of high-quality literature.  One of the driving forces behind it, is recent research demonstrating that reading 
builds real-life empathy skills – this is because reading is an opportunity to delve in worlds and situations that are 

far removed from our own. Read stories. Build empathy. Make a better world. 
You can find out more about this initiative here:  https://www.empathylab.uk/about  Here are some of the 
recommendations by authors taking part in this year’s programme: 
 

 

 

 

 
Mrs Woodhouse, Curriculum Leader for English 

 

 
 
 

https://www.empathylab.uk/about
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It is that time of the year when Year 10 students s are introduced to two star-crossed lovers finding each other 
amongst the violence of Verona. Here are some examples of work from Year 10, looking at the context of the 
play and the key themes in Romeo and Juliet.  
 

 
 

  
 
Mrs McKeown 
English Department 
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Planting in Science 
 
This week, we thought we would show you how we take cuttings in Science:  

- First of all, we cut off a bushy side-shoot.  (It was a shame about this one as it had a couple of really nice blooms!) 

- Remove some of the lower leaves and any flowers. 

- Leave in a glass of water on a sunny place (usually 1 to 2 weeks) and eventually new roots will form.  Then, hey 

presto, you have a new plant! 

- Instead of throwing away large yoghurt containers, insert holes in the bottom of them and use them as plant 

pots.  If you give them a rub with some sand paper, you will be able to paint them. Here is a small sample of our 

geraniums, which we use for experiments, including testing leaves for starch. 
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Head’s Commendations 
 

 
 
Alexandra D (Year 8) 
Alex's poem, "Your Happy Place", has been chosen for publication in a book showcasing young adults' work 
called ‘Imagine - A New Hope’. This was part of the Young Writers latest poetry competition, Imagine! What a 
wonderful achievement!  Well done, Alex! 
 
Louise P-R (Year 9) 
Superb persuasive letter for formative RE assessment.  
 
Isla W (Year 9) 
Fantastic persuasive letter (RE). 
 

 
Year 9 Subject Showcase Sessions 

 
Our Year 9 Subject Showcase sessions are part of the Options process. They are 1 hour GCSE taster sessions. 

 

SUBJECT SHOWCASE SESSIONS
Week 

Beginning

Subject(s) When? Where? Qualification(s)

12th April Music Normal Lessons Room 15 GCSE Music

19th April PE and Dance Normal lessons Gym / Outside GCSE PE and Dance

26th April Drama Wednesday 28th April

SESSION A –

Periods 2 & 3

SESSION B –

Periods 4 & 5

Drama Studio GCSE Drama

4th May Health and 

Social Care

Friday 7th May Room 11 BTEC Health & Social Care

10th May Design 

Technology, Art, 

Computing

Normal Lessons Rooms 50, 52, 

53, 34, 36

GCSEs: Art & Design, Computing, Photography,

Design Technology (Product Design and Textiles)

BTEC Creative Media Production

17th May Food Nutrition & 

Preparation

Wednesday 19th & 

Friday 21st May

Room 23 GCSE Food Nutrition and Preparation

 
 
 
 
 

 

https://www.classcharts.com/activity/lessonpupil/56996702
https://www.classcharts.com/activity/lessonpupil/78239862
https://www.classcharts.com/activity/lessonpupil/88176567
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Lunch Menu 
 

Week commencing 17th May 
 
 
 
 

Monday 
All day brunch – pork/vegetarian sausage, omelette, hash browns and beans 

 
Tuesday 

Chicken or Vegetable Tikka served with rice and naan bread 
 

Wednesday 
Beef or vegetarian lasagne served with salad and garlic bread 

 
Thursday 

Meat and potato pie/cheese pie served with broccoli and pickled beetroot 
 

Friday 
Fish/pizza served with chips, peas or beans 

 
Freshly made sandwiches from £1.00 
Hot Sandwich selection from £1.85 

Cold drinks from 45p 
Homemade cookies and cakes from 40p 

 
All menus are planned to meet the food-based standards for food in schools and are checked using a 

recognised programme to analyse nutrition.  
 

Whilst every effort is made to produce the published menu, please note that they may vary 
occasionally subject to availability.  
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 If you have any questions or queries, please contact Mrs Naylor. s.naylor@penworthamgirls.lancs.sch.uk 

 

 
 

 
 

mailto:s.naylor@penworthamgirls.lancs.sch.uk
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Bravo Elyse F!     Bravo Sophie M!  Bravo Ruby R! 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 


